
“Christ indeed from death is risen, our new life obtaining.   

Have mercy, victor King, ever reigning!” 

65 Sacred Heart Lane    ♦    Glyndon, MD  21071    ♦    Phone: 410-833-1696 
Email: parish@shgparish.org    ♦    Website: www.shgparish.org 

April 12, 2020     ♦     Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord 

Livestream Schedule 

for the 

Octave of Easter 
 

April 11 — Holy Saturday 
 9:00 AM Morning Prayer  

 8:00 PM Easter Vigil Mass 

 

April 12 — Easter Sunday 
 9:00 AM Easter Sunday Mass 

 11:00 AM Misa en español 

 

Easter Week 
 

Daily Mass 
 

Monday — Friday at 9:00 AM 

Saturday at 8:00 AM 
 

Misa en español 
 

Jueves a las 7:00 p.m. 

Sabado a las 7:00 p.m. 
 

Rosary 
 

4:00 PM each day 

 

April 19 — Divine Mercy Sunday 

 9:00 AM Sunday Mass 

 3:00 PM Chaplet of Divine Mercy 

http://www.shgparish.org/
mailto:parish@shgparish.org
http://www.shgparish.org/
https://www.facebook.com/pg/Sacred-Heart-Parish-in-Glyndon-Md-174467025982659/videos/


April 12, 2020 Sacred Heart of Glyndon 
Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord 

Schedule of Livestreamed Services 
 

April 11 — Holy Saturday 
 

 8:00 PM Easter Vigil Mass 
 

April 12 — Easter Sunday 
 

 9:00 AM Easter Sunday Mass 
 

 11:00 AM Misa en español 
 

Easter Week 
(Octave of Easter) 

 

Daily Mass 

Monday — Friday at 9:00 AM 

Saturday at 8:00 AM 
 

Misa en español 

Jueves a las 7:00 p.m. 

Sabado a las 7:00 p.m. 
 

Rosary 

4:00 PM each day 

 

April 19 — 
Divine Mercy Sunday 

 

 9:00 AM Sunday Mass 
 

We plan to livestream the Chaplet of 
Divine Mercy at 3:00 PM.  Details are 
still being finalized.  Please check for 

updates at www.shgparish.org. 
 
 
 

Deacon Brendan Fitzgerald, who reads 
the Gospels, is preparing to be ordained to 
the priesthood in June.  Click here to read 
about Brendan’s vocation story. 
 

Mr. Christopher Rodgers, who is from 
Sacred Heart Parish, is a seminarian Mt. 
St. Mary’s in Emmitsburg.  Sacred Heart 
is sponsoring his studies.  Click here to 
learn about Christopher’s vocation story. 

PASTORAL STAFF 
 

Rev. Gerard Francik 

Pastor 

frfrancik@shgparish.org 
 

Rev. Canisius T. Tah  

Associate Pastor 

frcanisius@shgparish.org 
 

Rev. Hilario Avendaño 
Associate Pastor for 
Hispanic Ministry 
 

Mr. James A. Ryan  

Retired Deacon 
 

Mr. James Nuzzo 

Deacon 
 

Mr. Bill Arther 

Permanent Deacon Intern 
 

Ms. Jamie Danielson 

Director of Mission 

jdanielson@shgparish.org 
 

Sr. Cecilia Cyford, SSJ 
Coordinator of 
Religious Education 

sr.cecilia@shgparish.org 
 

Mrs. Michele Hunter 
Coordinator of RCIA & 
Adult Faith Formation 

mhunter@shgparish.org 
 

Ms. Susan Lea 
Coordinator of Youth & 
Young Adult Ministry 
slea@shgparish.org 
 

Mrs. Jeanne Cossentino  

Principal 

jcossentino@shgschool.org 
 

Mrs. Anne Purnell 

Asst. Middle School Principal 

apurnell@shgschool.org 
 

Mrs. Georgeann Gurkovich 

Asst. Principal 

ggurkovich@shgschool.org 
 

Mrs. Kathy Whitelock  
Coordinator of Development & 
Communications 

kwhitelock@shgparish.org 
 

ASSISTING CLERGY 
 

Rev. James Proffitt 
 

SEMINARIAN INTERN 
 

Mr. Maurice Sunde Afor 

msunde@shgparish.org 

Masses are offered privately each 
day — without the physical presence 
of the faithful — for the Sacred Heart 
and St. Charles pastorate during the 
restriction of public Masses. 
 

This Is How You Can Watch 
and Participate with Us! 

 

Watch Videos of Sacred Heart 
Masses “Live” at Facebook 

(click here)  
Masses are “livestreamed” at 
Facebook each day.  You can watch 
them “live” at their scheduled times 
or watch later by choosing from a list 
of Sacred Heart recorded videos. 
(It is not necessary to be a Facebook 

member to view the SHG videos.) 
 

Sacred Heart Parish Website 
You can find links and view our most 
recent videos — usually updated 
“live” within a minute or two — at 
www.shgparish.org/videos.aspx.  
Links and the most current video are 
also available on the home page. 

 

Sacred Heart YouTube Channel 
Videos are uploaded and available 
afterwards on our YouTube channel. 

You may have noticed two new faces 
serving at our Sacred Heart liturgies!   

Easter Mass with Archbishop Lori will also be shown live on WBAL TV Channel 11 at 12:00 noon (April 12). 

http://www.shgparish.org/
https://www.bmorevocations.org/ia_sems/brendan-fitzgerald/
https://www.bmorevocations.org/ia_sems/brendan-fitzgerald/
https://www.bmorevocations.org/ia_sems/christopher-rodgers/
https://www.bmorevocations.org/ia_sems/christopher-rodgers/
https://www.facebook.com/pg/Sacred-Heart-Parish-in-Glyndon-Md-174467025982659/videos/
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https://www.facebook.com/pg/Sacred-Heart-Parish-in-Glyndon-Md-174467025982659/videos/
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https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCyTxhPFieS6MbRCSySCp4pw
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCyTxhPFieS6MbRCSySCp4pw
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Sacramental  
 

Bautizos: Se celebran 
cada segundo sábado del 
mes (excepto durante la 
cuaresma). Los padres y 
los padrinos requieren 
asistir a una clase de 
preparación que se realiza 
el tercer domingo de cada 
mes y los padrinos deben 
haber recibido todos los 
sacramentos de iniciación 
cristiana (Bautizo, 
Confirmación y 
Eucaristía). Favor llamar 
a la oficina para mayor 
información.  
 
Matrimonio: Las 
parejas que están 
planeando en casarse 
deben contactar el 
sacerdote o el diacono por 
lo menos seis meses antes 
de la fecha planeada para 
este sacramento. Todas 
las parejas comprometidas 
deben de tomar el cursillo 
prematrimonial.  
 
Unción de los Enfermos: 
En caso de emergencia 
llamar a la oficina 
parroquial o a la rectoría. 
Por favor notificar a la 
oficina si sabe de alguien 
que se encuentre en el 
hospital y necesite de este 
sacramento. 
 
Sacramento de la  
Reconciliación: 
El sacramento de la 
confesión se celebra los 
sábados de 5:30 p.m. a 
6:45 p.m. 

Parroquia del Sagrado Corazón 
Domingo De Pascua De La Resurrección Del Señor 

12 de abril 2020 

Testigos de la Resurrección 
del Señor 

¡Que alegría y tranquilidad nos da el 
saber que el Señor está vivo entre 
nosotros! 
 

Nuestro mundo de hoy está muy 
necesitado de buenos ejemplos. Siempre 
escuchamos noticias sobre robos, 
abusos, crímenes, y cosas así. Pero, 
¡cuánta falta nos hace escuchar y ver 
testimonios de personas que 
verdaderamente creen en el Señor y 
están dispuestos a llevarlo a conocer a 
todas las criaturas. ¿Cuántas personas 
dependerán de tu buen ejemplo, de tu 
testimonio como cristiano? El Señor 
invitó sus apóstoles y discípulos a ser 
testigos de su Resurrección. A nosotros 
también nos invita a imitarlos. 
 

¡Qué momentos más intensos están 
viviendo los discípulos que iban de 
camino a Emaús y los apóstoles del 
Señor! ¡Qué amorosos encuentros tienen 
con su Señor Resucitado! 
 

En esta ocasión, se encontraban ya los 
discípulos que habían ido a Emaús 
contando todo lo que les sucedió, hasta 
que descubrieron al Señor al partir el 
pan. De pronto, el mismo Señor se hace 
presente. ¡Qué susto, qué desconcierto y 
qué temor los invadió! Sin embargo, ante 
la aparición amorosa del Resucitado, del 
Señor de la Vida, de su Maestro, se van 
tranquilizando pues Él, lleno de 
sabiduría y comprensión les invita a que 
no tengan miedo. Y Él continua paciente 
y dulcemente, ayudándoles para que el 
temor y la incredulidad fueran 
desapareciendo. ¡Tan sensible es el 
Señor que ayuda a cada uno de sus 
apóstoles y discípulos presentes a que se 
tranquilicen! 
 

Entonces les muestra sus manos y sus 
pies. Los apóstoles ven las heridas de los 
clavos… ¡Qué felicidad va llenando los 
corazones de estos desconcertados 
amigos íntimos del Señor que van, poco 
a poco, reconociendo que era verdad 
todo lo que su Maestro les había 
anunciado con anterioridad. ¡El Señor ha 

Resucitado! ¡Era verdad todo lo que les 
había dicho! ¿Cómo vibraría el corazón 
de Pedro, el primer Papa, cuando volvió 
a encontrarse con su Señor? ¿Y qué decir 
de Juan, aquél apóstol lleno de 
sensibilidad y cercanía con el Señor? 
Pues bien, todos fueron serenándose. 
Contemplaban ante ellos al mismo Hijo 
de Dios, a su Maestro y Señor, a su 
Amigo, a su hermano amoroso, que 
había muerto y resucitado. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Mensaje de tu be 
adopao espiritualmente 
quien tiene 6 meses:  
“¡Ya Puedo Sentarme!”  

 

Ya tengo 6 meses.  Acabo de abrir los 
ojos — estaban cerrados desde que tenía 
2 meses.  A veces me pongo a pensar 
como serán ustedes.  ¡Puedo oír sonidos 
también!  Que bueno es tener a alguien 
que recé por mí.  Con amor, 

tu bebe adoptado espiritual 
 

Su bebé espiritual se ha desarrollado 
maravillosamente. Su peso es 
aproximadamente 2 libras. Se sienta 
derecho para acomodar sus órganos 
internos que se han colocado finalmente 
en su lugar. En este tiempo los niños 
nacidos prematuramente tienen gran 
oportunidad de sobrevivir. Los avances 
médicos para el cuidado de niños 
nacidos extremadamente pequeños son 
extraordinarios. No olvide orar por su 
bebé espiritual. El aborto es legal 
durante los nueve meses del embarazo y 
su madre todavía puede sentirse 
presionada para abortar.  Si quiere 
información sobre como adoptar  
espiritualmente un bebe que esta 
creciendo el vientre por favor llame 
A Denise Blair-Nellies del comité de 
la vida de respeto en 410-795-6852. 

Misa en español 
(Facebook) 

 

Domingo de Pascua 
a las 11:00 a.m. 

 

Jueves a las 7:00 p.m. 
Sabado a las 7:00 p.m. 

https://www.facebook.com/pg/Sacred-Heart-Parish-in-Glyndon-Md-174467025982659/videos/


April 12, 2020 

Pray for the Repose of the Souls of the Faithful Departed 
May their souls and the souls of all the faithful departed rest in peace.  Amen. 

Paul Horvath, Dorothy Kessler, Merly Novicio, Regina Watkins 
 

Please Remember the Sick in Your Prayers 
Lucy Angerer, Mary Ellen and Mike Berry, Georgeanne Bond, Abby Renehan Cafiero, 
Gloria Cyford, John Dotson, Maria Ekavhiare, Theresa Eyler, Sandy Gamber, 
Les Gilmore, Troy Heiner, Sam Hibbard, Gerry Kleiman, Dawn Marie, 
Loretta McCusker, Carlyle Montanye, Scott Moser, Elaine Ortiz, Joseph Plummer Jr., 
Judy Schaefer, Mel Serio, Ryan Shriver, George Stifler 

 
From all of us at Sacred Heart 

Parish, we wish you and your family 
a happy, safe, and blessed Easter. 

 

Our world has suffered during the 
Lenten season, but we have much 

to be thankful for.  We miss you all, 
but we will meet soon! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Click below to view past homilies from Fr. Jerry and Fr. Canisius: 

 

Palm Sunday:  The Lord’s Passion 4th Sunday of Lent:  The Man Born Blind 

5th Sunday of Lent:  Lazarus 3rd Sunday of Lent:  The Samaritan Woman 

 
Coronavirus Update as of April 11, 2020: 

 

• The Parish Office remains closed, and all parish activities are still 
cancelled until further notice.  (We can still take your phone calls 
and emails; please don’t hesitate to reach out to us!  We are praying 
for you and with you and actively engaging in ministry every day — 
in ways that simply look different from usual.) 

 

• Due to the stay-at-home directive and the ban of all gatherings of 
people, churches and shrines (including the Little Church) are closed 
to the public to help ensure the health and safety of all. 

 

• Please click here to view the guidelines from the Archdiocese of Baltimore for Masses, 
baptisms, funerals, the Sacrament of Reconciliation, and more.  Updates can be found 
at www.archbalt.org/coronavirus. 

 
Scripture Readings for April 19 — Second Sunday of Easter (Divine Mercy) 

Acts 2:42-47  •  Ps 118:2-4, 13-15, 22-24  •  1 Pt 1:3-9  •  Jn 20:19-31 
 

Thomas believed because he saw the risen Jesus (3).  Although we have never seen him, 
we believe in him (2).  We give thanks to the Lord (Ps) for this gift of faith, especially 
when we gather for the breaking of the bread and the prayers (1). 

.. Sacred Heart of Glyndon 
Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord 

MUSIC MINISTRY 
 

Mrs. Katie Angerer 

kangerer@shgschool.org 
 

Mr. Mathew Lane 

mathewlane@verizon.net 

 
Parish Office Hours 

 

Monday – Friday:  
 

8:30 AM – 12:30 PM 
1:15 – 4:30 PM 

 

Mailing Address: 
Sacred Heart Parish 

P.O. Box 3672 
Glyndon, MD  21071-3672 

 
Phone Numbers 

 

Parish Office / Rectory 
410-833-1696 

parish@shgparish.org 
 

 

Fax 
410-833-2676 

 

Hispanic Ministry 
410-830-1862 

 

Development Office 
410-833-4933 

 

Sacred Heart School 
410-833-0857 

 

Religious Education 
Office  

410-833-8515 
 

Youth Ministry  
410-833-7639 

 

Convent  
410-526-1327 

 
Bulletin Deadline 

 

Notices must be 
received one week 

before the requested 
bulletin date.  Please 

send announcements to 
jment@shgparish.org. 

“O Death, where is your sting?  O Hell, where is your victory?  Christ is risen, 
and you are overthrown!  Christ is risen, and the demons are fallen!  Christ is risen, 
and the angels rejoice!  Christ is risen, and life reigns!  Christ is risen, and not one 

dead remains in the grave.  For Christ, being risen from the dead, has become the first 
fruits of those who have fallen asleep.  To Him be glory and power for ever and ever.” 

 

– St. John Chrysostom, Easter Homily 

https://www.eckhardtfuneralchapel.com/obituary/paul-horvath
https://www.eckhardtfuneralchapel.com/obituary/dorothy-dottie-kessler
http://www.shgparish.org/mass/homily_palm_sunday.pdf
http://www.shgparish.org/mass/homily_lent4.pdf
http://www.shgparish.org/mass/homily_lent5.pdf
https://shg.flocknote.com/note/6274920
http://www.shgparish.org/contact-us.aspx
http://www.shgparish.org/contact-us.aspx
https://www.archbalt.org/coronavirus/
https://www.archbalt.org/coronavirus/
https://www.archbalt.org/coronavirus/
https://www.archbalt.org/coronavirus/
https://www.archbalt.org/coronavirus/
https://www.archbalt.org/coronavirus/
https://www.archbalt.org/coronavirus/
https://www.archbalt.org/coronavirus/
http://www.usccb.org/bible/readings/041220.cfm
mailto:jment@shgparish.org
https://www.archbalt.org/coronavirus/


 

Our Stewardship 
 

Weekly Offering — April 5, 2020 
Offertory  ............................................................. $12,839.00 
Maintenance ............................................................. $752.00 
Catholic Education ................................................... $380.00 
Catholic Relief Services ........................................... $243.00 
Good Friday / Holy Land ......................................... $340.00 
Easter ..................................................................... $3,288.00 
 

Electronic Fund Contributions 3/30/20 – 4/05/20 
(Not included in above total)  

Offertory (includes those who give monthly)  ..... $16,454.10 
Maintenance .......................................................... $1,463.00 
Easter ........................................................................ $125.00 
 

Easter Flower Memorials 
Thank you to those who contributed to 
our Easter Flower Memorials, which 
of course began before the pandemic  
took hold in our nation.  The names of 
those honored and those contributing 
are published in a printed booklet of 
remembrance that will be on display in both churches and 
online during the Easter season. 
 

Parish Support — Easter Thanksgiving 
We remain grateful to our faithful parishioners who have 
mailed or dropped off your offertory or participated in 
online giving since we had to stop offering public Masses 
— and also for your Holy Week and Easter offerings.  God 
has surely been with us as we weather this storm together, 
and we understand that the pandemic may have caused an 
uncertain financial situation for many of you as well.  We 
are doing our best to keep parish expenses as low as 
possible during this time. 
 
 
 

 
 

www.shgparish.org/parish-support.aspx 
 

Your offertory can also be mailed to this address: 
 

Sacred Heart Parish 
P.O. Box 3672   •   Glyndon, MD  21071-3672 

 

We truly appreciate your continued generosity and parish 
support through the time, treasure, talent, and prayers that 
you offer. 

 
Wisdom Sayings from the 

Sisters of St. Joseph 

 – Sisters Cealy, Helen, Karen, and Mary Beth 
 

Maxim of Love 14:8 
“Do everything through Jesus, desiring that 
everything you do may have its source in God.” 

Service and Social Justice 
 

New Summer Pajama Collection 
The St. Vincent de Paul Society sadly announces that 
the annual spring collection of new summer pajamas to 
support the Casey Cares Foundation for critically ill 
hospitalized children and teens will be cancelled this 
year due to the coronavirus.  However, we are looking 
forward, with God’s blessing, to our fall collection of 
new winter pajamas to help bring comfort and joy to 
this very special group of God’s youngsters.  We thank 
you for your past support and look forward to your 
generous support in the future.  Please take a moment 
if you can and say the prayer below to St. Gerard on 
behalf of sick children. Thank you! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

O most beloved St. Gerard, who, like the Savior, 
loved children and by your prayers freed many 

from disease and even death, listen to us who are 
pleading for sick children.  We thank God for the 

great gift of all children and ask God to restore health 
to those who are ill if such be the Holy Will.  Amen. 

 
Message from Your Six Month Old 

Spiritually Adopted Baby 
 

“I’m sitting up straight now!” 
 

Thank you for your prayers!  I’m 6 months old now. 
I just opened my eyes — before today they were sealed 
shut for protection.  I wonder what you look like? 
I can hear sounds, too!  It’s great to have someone 
praying for me.  Love ~ Your spiritually adopted baby 
 

We are now at the end of the second 
trimester!  Your spiritually adopted baby is developing 
quite beautifully now.  She weighs almost two pounds.  
She sits up straight now to accommodate her internal 
organs which have moved into their final place in her 
little body.  Babies born prematurely at this time have a 
very good chance of surviving.  The medical advances 
in caring for extremely small newborn infants are 
extraordinary indeed.  Please don’t forget to pray 
for your baby.  Abortion is 
legal through all nine 
months, and her mom 
might still feel 
pressure to abort. 
Thank you again 
for your prayers! 

http://www.shgparish.org/parish-support.aspx
http://www.shgparish.org/parish-support.aspx
http://www.shgparish.org/saint-vincent.aspx
https://www.caseycares.org/
http://www.shgparish.org/parish-support.aspx
https://www.caseycares.org/what-we-do/kamis-jammies


April 12, 2020 Sacred Heart of Glyndon 
Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord 

Our Daily Bread Casserole Update 
 

As seen in the recent FlockNote message: 
 

Our Daily Bread Soup Kitchen, part of Catholic Charities in 
Baltimore, is providing roughly 10,000 meals a week in grab-n-
go containers to those less fortunate every day.  As a parish 
community, we can still support Our Daily Bread in a modified 
way from our usual monthly ministry.  As April began, Sacred 
Heart delivered 26 casseroles and a car full of other items to 
ODB, and we did the same earlier this week.  They were thrilled! 
 

ODB ministry leader Mark Grabenstein and parishioner Vicki 
Mahr will continue to collect the needed items (once a week, 
weather, health, and laws permitting) on Wednesday mornings 
from 8:00 – 9:00 AM in front of the Parish Center — until the time when Sacred Heart 
and all churches can again provide their regular monthly casseroles to Our Daily Bread.  
  

How can you help?     
Make a “Zippy Beef” casserole (or two).  See the recipe below, and we will have pans 
for you to pick up on Wednesday mornings for the following week!  Or buy a pan at the 
store (roughly 9x12”) and we will replace it on Wednesdays.  If you can’t find the 
ingredients or would rather buy other needed items, ODB is also in need of single serve 
applesauce, juice boxes, granola bars, fruit cups, and sliced lunch meats & cheeses. 
 

Is this allowable under the most recent Governor’s Executive Order?  
From his proclamation on 3/30/2020:  “The order does not apply to the movement of staff 
and volunteers traveling in connection with their duties at any nonprofit organization or 
facility providing essential services to low-income persons including without limitation, 
homeless shelters, food banks, and soup kitchens.”   So yes, it is allowed while following 
all guidelines.  We are social distancing and wearing masks and gloves as we accept your 
casseroles and goods.  You can put them on a table or into our car without contacting us. 
 

We look forward to providing casseroles on the 4th Wednesday of each month again, but 
for now we adjust our methods to serve our neighbors in need in these challenging times. 
 

Mark Grabenstein 410-654-0414 (H) markgrabenstein@verizon.net 
Vicki Mahr 410-292-5738 mahrfamily5@comcast.net 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

From the Catholic Charities’ Parish Social Ministry Team:  I just want to thank you 
for all that you and the people of Sacred Heart are doing to help us feed our neighbors in 
need.  As we travel through COVID-19 together and learn to lean on our neighbors in 
new ways, we are especially grateful for these gifts.  While I am eagerly awaiting the day 
that we can begin to connect in-person again, we continue to be bonded together as the 
body of Christ even from afar.  I believe that as we keep serving together in solitude but 
also in solidarity from our own homes, we can remind ourselves of this communion we 
share and be strengthened.  Thank you for your partnership in this and the love of Christ 
you are sharing.  Peace ~ Sarah McIlvried, Catholic Charities of Baltimore 

Normal 
Sacramental 

Ministry 
 

Baptisms 
Third Saturdays at noon 
and within the 
celebration of Mass 
(except during Lent).  
Parents are required to 
attend a preparation 
class (offered monthly).  
Contact the Religious 
Education Office for 
more details and to 
arrange for Baptism. 
 

Reconciliation 
Confessions are heard on 
Saturdays from 3:00 – 
3:45 PM in the Little 
Church and by 
appointment.  Parish 
Reconciliation Services 
are held during Advent 
and Lent. 
 

Marriage 
Couples planning to be 
married should contact a 
priest or deacon at least 
six months before the 
anticipated date and 
must take a marriage 
preparation course.  Do 
not set a date until you 
have met with the priest 
or deacon. 
 

Communion to the Sick 
If someone is in the 
hospital or homebound 
and unable to attend 
Mass and wishes to 
receive Communion, 
please contact the Parish 
Office.  Mass is 
celebrated at FutureCare 
Cherrywood Nursing 
Home on the 2nd 
Wednesday at 10:30 AM. 

Zippy Beef ingredients (serves 8 - 10): 
• 1 lb. ground beef • 2 tbsp. instant minced onion 
• 8 oz. elbow macaroni, cooked • ⅔ cup ketchup 
• 1 can cream of mushroom soup (10½ oz.) • ½ cup shredded cheddar cheese 
• ¾ cup milk • 1 tsp. salt                 • ¼ cup green pepper, chopped 
 

Cook and stir meat until browned.  Drain off fat.  Mix together all remaining 
ingredients, except cheese, into casserole pan.  Stir in meat.  Top with 
cheddar cheese.  Cover with aluminum foil and bake for 40 minutes at 350 
degrees.  Cool completely.  Label with casserole name and date.  Freeze. 

https://new.flocknote.com/note/6721100
https://www.catholiccharities-md.org/services/our-daily-bread-hot-meal-program/
https://www.catholiccharities-md.org/services/our-daily-bread-hot-meal-program/
http://www.shgparish.org/our-daily-bread.aspx
http://www.shgparish.org/our-daily-bread.aspx
mailto:markgrabenstein@verizon.net
mailto:mahrfamily5@comcast.net
https://www.catholiccharities-md.org/services/our-daily-bread-hot-meal-program/
http://www.shgparish.org/our-daily-bread.aspx


 

Sacred Heart School News 
 

Sacred Heart School is currently closed, but our students 
are continuing to learn remotely.  We want to ensure that 
our students are growing, prospering, and flourishing 
during this unprecedented time.  We are proud of our 
students and teachers for their fortitude and dedication to 
their work!  We will get through this uncertain time 
together with the grace and mercy of our Lord. 
 

We are still accepting applications and inquiries for the 
2020-2021 school year.  We are also hosting “Virtual 
Welcome Wednesday Coffee Chats” on April 15, 
April 22, and April 29.  To attend, please go to 
www.shgschool.org and click on the “Virtual Welcome 
Wednesday Coffee Chat” link (click here), fill out an 
inquiry, and self-schedule attendance at one of the coffee 
chats to learn more about our school.  Hope to see you 
there!  Questions?  Please contact Mrs. Georgeann 
Gurkovich, our Admissions Director, at 
ggurkovich@shgschool.org.  She will be glad to answer 
any questions you might have or help you through the 
application process.  Our Lord’s blessings to you and 
your family during this difficult time. 
 
 
 

 

Organizations 
 

Update from the American Red Cross 
I hope that everyone at Sacred Heart Church is healthy 
and safe!  At this time we are actually scaling back some 
of our operations to allow for proper social distancing 
and to not over-collect units of blood which may go to 
waste if not used.  With the hospitals cancelling or 
postponing all elective surgeries, as well as most people 
staying at home, there are [thankfully] not as many 
accidents or trauma, so we are trying to just maintain a 
steady blood supply.  We do, however, anticipate having 
to ramp up and collect at a higher rate in the near future 
once things settle down and start to get back to 
normal.  In the meantime, we are asking our sponsors to 
please be patient and flexible as our blood needs are 
changing daily.  We are still scheduled for a blood drive 
at Sacred Heart on May 20, and if we need to add 
another drive before then or have to adjust the May 
drive, we will reach out to you immediately.  Thank you 
for your continued support of the American Red Cross.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Best Years 
A blessed Easter wish from the Best Years Group!  
Sacred Heart’s Best Years Group was formed for those 
55 and older who enjoy socializing, learning, and giving 
to others.  The group meets on the first Wednesday of the 
month at 7:00 PM in the Mother Seton Room.  Dues are 
only $5 per year.  For more information, please contact 
President Mary Oates at 443-465-9696. 
 

If by any chance the group has a 
meeting on May 6, it will feature a 
presentation by Baltimore historian 
Wayne Schaumburg.  Our June 3 
meeting will include our June Pot 
Luck and installation of officers. 
 

Our president Mary Oates has 
suggested that members place an 
angel or a picture of an angel in their 
front windows to remind us that 
angels are watching over us.  
Meanwhile, the Best Years Group 
hopes that everyone is well and weathering the storm. 
 

 
 
 

 
Easter is a fun holiday for many.  Bunnies lay eggs, 
children hunt for eggs and chocolate bunnies, and people 
dress up in fancy clothes.  Depending on your beliefs, 
Easter can be a time of meaning, inspiration, and 
reflection.  But as most of us know, Easter is about 
something much different.  We can’t expect young kids 
to appreciate what Jesus did for us as much as we older 
believers have come to realize.  There was the awful fact 
that He — the Lord of Glory — willingly endured an 
excruciating death for us, giving up His life because He 
loved us.  We can’t forget that He rose from the dead so 
we might have hope, eternal life, and salvation.  It’s 
sobering when we realize that many people either don’t 
know, don’t care, or haven’t heard about this wonderful 
news — Jesus was dead, but He is alive forever!  He is 
Risen!  Let us give thanks to God for His infinite mercy 
and celebrate Easter with joyful hearts! 
 

Maryland Catholic Conference — 2020 Census 
Accurate census numbers determine how much federal 
funding is dispersed for public safety, schools, housing, 
health care, and more.  Research shows that low-income 
people, communities of color, rural communities, and 
young children are often under- 
counted.  Take the time to 
ensure that you and your 
neighbors are included 
in this year’s census! 
For more info, visit 
www.mdcatholic.org/ 
2020Census. 
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April 12, 2020 

Celebrate Your Faith at Easter 
 

Sight & Sound Theatres Presents “Jesus: A Special Easter Event” — 
Streaming FREE Easter Weekend  

For three days only, 
experience the greatest 
rescue story of all time 
as it comes to life right 
in your living room.  
Exclusively available 
on TBN, watch it on 
your favorite device by 
downloading the TBN 
app, or stream it online: 
April 10-12 only!  
While we may not be 
able to gather together 
for Easter this year, 
may you still experience the joy of celebrating the One who came to save us all. 

watch.tbn.org/sight-sound-theatres-presents-jesus 
 

 

FORMED 

Catholic Programming: 

FREE through April!      
 

(formed.org)  

 
 
 

From the Archdiocese of Baltimore: At Home with Your Faith 
On behalf of Archbishop Lori, 
we hope that At Home with Your 
Faith will help you and your 
family live your Catholic faith 
and grow closer to Christ in these 
challenging times.  Be assured of 
our prayers as you embrace the 
sacrifices and the graces of this 
new way of living our faith in the domestic church, your home.  www.archbalt.org/at-home/  
 

Recursos en Español: www.archbalt.org/coronavirus-response-hispanic-ministry-resources/ 
 

Coronavirus Resources 
 

Maryland Catholic Conference: 
COVID-19 Resource Hub 

www.mdcatholic.org/covid-19-resource 

Sacred Heart of Glyndon 
Easter Sunday of the Resurrection of the Lord 

Sacramental 
Ministry 

 
Anointing of the Sick 

In case of emergency call 
the Parish Office/Rectory 
at anytime.  Please notify 
the Parish Office if you 
know someone in the 
hospital or at home who 
wishes to be anointed.  
Masses of Anointing are 
celebrated several times 
a year.  

 
Rite of Christian 

Initiation of Adults 
“Thirsting for God?”  Do 
you know someone not 
baptized or baptized in a 
non-Catholic Christian 
tradition who is thirsting 
for what it means to 
become Catholic? 
 

Do you know someone 
already Catholic but has 
not yet received 
Confirmation and 
Communion?  They may 
be thirsting, too!  The 
Rite of Christian 
Initiation of Adults (RCIA) 
is a place to ask 
questions and seek 
understanding. 
 

The RCIA is a Church rite 
for adults pursuing the 
possibility of joining the 
Roman Catholic 
Church.  If you, or 
someone you know, are 
interested or would like 
more information, please 
contact Michele Hunter  
at 410-833-1696 or  

mhunter@shgparish.org. 

Maryland Catholic Conference: 
Government Resources 

for COVID Relief 
www.mdcatholic.org/covid-govtsupport  
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Opportunities to Grow in Your Faith: Together and at Home 
 

Online Bible Study 
Join us for an 8-week Easter Season Bible Study: Follow Me: Meeting Jesus in the Gospel of John.  To 
register, please send an email to jdanielson@shgparish.org.  We will watch videos and hold discussions 
using the Zoom platform.  The study will take place weekly on Wednesday 
afternoons and evenings, with sessions offered at 11:00 AM and 7:00 PM.  
 

Small Group Sessions 
Several small group options will be available beginning the week after Easter for 
parishioners to meet up virtually to pray, chat, and discover our faith in a laid-back, 
less formal atmosphere.  Please send an email to Jamie at jdanielson@shgparish.org to inquire or to register. 
 

Knights of Columbus Bible Study and Rosary 
Deacon Jim Nuzzo has proposed a Bible Study or praying the Rosary 
among the Brother Knights of Columbus.  He can put something 
together and connect all of us via Zoom.  During this self-sheltering that 
all of us are doing, which includes no public daily or Sunday Masses, this is 

something that could keep us in contact and help strengthen our faith.  If you are interested, contact Deacon 
Jim directly at jnuzzo2010@comcast.net, and we thank him for offering our Brother Knights this service. 
 

Prayerful Sing-alongs 
We are exploring the possibility of sharing “virtual” prayerful sing-alongs!  If you would like to help with the 
planning or if you’re interested in participating through singing, playing an instrument, offering prayer 
intentions, or simply listening, please send a note to jment@shgparish.org or bill.nellies@gmail.com. 
 

Show Us Your Home Altars and Prayers Spaces! 
Do you have a home altar or prayer space?  If so, please send us a photo to be added to the Sacred Heart 
online Community Photo Wall!  Prayer spaces are wonderful places to gather around during the Easter 
Season and for family prayer time all year long.  Include religious articles, prayer cards, saint pictures, 
crucifixes, etc.  Make it your own and share a picture with us!  Email your photos to jment@shgparish.org.  
For great examples from your fellow parishioners, you can click here. 
 

“Even though we cannot be together at Sacred Heart and Saint Charles, we can make our homes into places of 
prayer and worship.  I encourage you to set up a sacred space, or even an altar, and decorate it with religious 
images, a crucifix or cross (handmade if you don’t have one), a Bible, and/or pictures of Saints or Jesus or the 
Blessed Virgin Mary.  Invite God to open our eyes to see Jesus in a new way.”   ‒ Fr. Jerry Francik 
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 Donor  In Honor or Memory of 
 

Lula Batz George and Beulah Batz, Pauline E. Bosley, 
 Barbara Batz 
 

Mr. and Mrs. Curtis Beardsworth Mr. and Mrs. Michael Konkus, Mr. Emil Konkus, 
 Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Beardsworth, Mrs. Jean Konkus, 
 Mrs. Ann Beardsworth 
 

Mr. and Mrs. Stanley W. Behnken Deceased members of the Behnken, Hammen, Manning, 
 and Simmons families, and Margaret Pittas 
 

Robert Boczek  
 

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Cina Antonio and Enrico Di Luozzo, 
 Domenick and Madalena Cina 
 

Dorothy Clark Living and deceased members of the Bowden,  Wagner, 
and Clark families, Charlene Clark, Michele Lynch, 
Graham family 

 

Anna Marie Costello Living and deceased members of the Costello, Vitale, 
Vandegrift, Mayers, Behm, Northern, Del Monico, Peele, 
Turner and Graham families, Edith Diehl, Anna Bosica, 
Msgr. Lloyd Aiken, Patricia Shelton, Judith Pazourek 

 

Elizabeth DiPaolantonio John DiPaolantonio 
 

Pauline Fendlay Raymond Fendlay, Iona Mullen, 
 John Danko, Sr., 
 Harold Mullen 

Easter Flowers Remembrance 2020 



 

 Donor  In Honor or Memory of 
 

Tom and Terry Harner Living and deceased members of the Harner family 
 and Neubert family 

 
John and Carol Johnson Mr. and Mrs. Richard Kammer, 
 Mr. and Mrs. L. H. Johnson 
 

Patricia Palya Michael G. Palya, Jr., Christopher David Palya 
 

Lorraine Pojman  
 

Robin Rittie D' Ann Gray Rittie 
 

Joanne Thomas Charlie Thomas, Chrystal Clifford,  
 deceased members of the Daugherty, Forgan, Thomas, 
 and Morris families 
 

Lorraine Thomas Charles Thomas, Chrystal Clifford, Tim Mabe, 
 Dana Smallwood, Marcia DeMartino, Scott Updike, 

Clement and Irene Forgan, Charles and Lillian Thomas, 
Mike and Evelyn Daugherty, Marie Morris, 

 and Erin Daugherty 
 

Hubert and Katherine Tromble John Cribbs, Katherine Cribbs, Wayne Tromble, 
 Helen Tromble,  Wayne Tromble, Jr., 
 Veronica Tromble Bailey, Gerard Tromble, Paul Bailey, 
 Shawn Bailey, Maureen Bailey,  
 Carol Tromble, Robert Daigler, 
 Charles Robb, 
 Patricia and Li Kramer 

Easter Flowers Remembrance 2020 



Holy Week Outreach from Sacred Heart Parish 



Easter Images from Sacred Heart Parish 


